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April 30, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

As required by ordinance #14517, I am writing to provide the Office of Management and Budget’s response to two provisos in its budget appropriation.  Also included is a motion approving the enclosed report.  The first proviso stated the following:

“Of this appropriation, $25,000 shall be expended or encumbered only after the council approves by motion a report detailing how the budget office, or its successor, will meet the provisions of Motion 11491 for the following executive departments:

A. Department of adult and juvenile detention;

B. Department of community and human services;

C. Department of judicial administration; and

D. Office of the public defender.

“The budget office should submit this report by May 1, 2003.  The report should, at minimum, contain a detailed and quantified analysis of each of agency’s budget projecting for 2004 through 2006, the quantified estimates of how each will reduce or otherwise contain expenditures, and identify options for reducing the law and justice agencies expenditures.  In addition, the budget office should identify potential alternative sources of revenues for the law and justice agencies.  Finally, the budget office should provide its projected expenditures/revenue plans for all law and justice agencies.  The projections should identify how the county will meet its law and justice responsibilities with declining resources.”

In addition, this report is in response to a second proviso, which stated:

“Of this appropriation, $5,000 shall be expended or encumbered only after the council approves by motion a report detailing how the budget office plans to address declining current expense fund revenues by reducing internal service fund charges to all county agencies.  The budget office should submit its report by May 1, 2003.  The report should, at minimum: contain a detailed and quantified analysis of each of internal service fund agency’s budget projections for 2004 through 2006; identify long-term cost-saving measures and efficiencies; and estimate the impact of those measures and efficiencies on CX and non-CX agencies.”

The current expense fund budget outlook for 2004 and beyond is challenging.  Core County services are at risk as the CX Fund continues to face substantial deficits each year.  The Office of Management and Budget’s most recent projections have identified a 2004 deficit of $21 million, another $21 million in 2005 and $15 million in 2006.  Similar deficits are expected each year thereafter, as the County’s revenues fail to keep pace with the normal growth of expenditures.  Funding of basic county services will have to be reduced each year in order to balance to these deficit estimates. 

King County will be engaged in budget reduction strategies for all current expense agencies for the foreseeable future unless something significant improves the revenue growth projections that support these functions.  Many difficult budget trade-offs will need to be made by the County Executive and Council in every budget facing them.  It will require the ongoing participation of the separately elected officials of the government.  Their assistance is of paramount importance to successfully develop creative and innovative ways of providing service in the face of continuous budget reductions.

These are extraordinary times facing King County.  It is appropriate to acknowledge all the hard work and effort that have gone into the development of the 2002 and 2003 budgets during the past two years.  The efforts of the County Council, the separately elected officials, the executive directors, and all County employees have been exemplary in responding to this financial crisis.  We have all worked cooperatively to address the financial realities of county government, while striving to maintain important public services.  There is no one “big fix” for the challenges facing King County.  It will take numerous sizeable changes occurring every year to solve the budget imbalance that faces King County for the foreseeable future.

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to these provisos.  Please contact Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

cc:
King County Council Members
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